
 

THE GROVER NEWS 
 “FOR THE GROVE FAMILY, BY THE GROVE FAMILY” 

                                           

 

                                                                      

  “Laissez Les Bons Temps Rouler” (Let The Good Times Roll) and congrats to 2015 Alabama Football 

team Champions. 

This month you will see a change in the calendar (which I did a random short poll on 2 different designs).  A 

thanks to all who voted. The newsletter has also been redesigned.  

A New Years Day Open House traditional southern dinner was held and enjoyed by all. This was hosted by 

Carole, Betty. Danette and Joan who cooked the pork butt, collard green, black eyed peas and had little 

notes on the tables which described the meaning of each. Other residents brought desserts and other 

dishes to share (pictures further in newsletter). 

The Wii Bowling winter league has been started with 8 teams playing this session (see more in newsletter). 

The line dance has started with 12 ladies learning the dance moves. Movie night has been changed to the 

3rd Friday night and was very well attended. Our first Volunteer meeting was held with a great turnout. 

The meeting minutes are further in the newsletter. Donation’s were discussed and were informed the $1 to 

$2 was not covering the food cost & supplies. A discussion of a $5 donation would be a reasonable amount 

unless posted prior to an event (see more in newsletter).  

This month we are having another Mardi Gras Parade & Awards. This year we will have golf carts, walkers, 

& pets included in the parade. So start signing up and decorating your self, carts, and/or pets. An award for 

a Mardi Gras decorated umbrella will be given. We are asking for appetizers/desserts be brought to share. 

Also, bring your own BYOD.  

For Valentine’s Day we will have a fish fry and watch board for further information. The Birthday Pizza Bash 

will be quarterly and called Pizza Bash. Also, the Pot Luck will be changed around on different dates so 

please check calendar for date.   

The first Valentine was sent in the mail in 1806, so don’t forget to send that card. A little saying for 

Valentine’s,  “ Let’s meet each other with a smile for a smile is the beginning of love”.   

HAPPY VALENTINE’S DAY TO EVERYONE             Althia Fox, Editor 

P. S. Thanks to all our friends who helped Mike H, Lou, & I celebrate our Birthday. 
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Corporate letter on Clubhouse 

 

 

 

 



 
          PATRICK                      PATTY         JODIE 

The Grove Office STAFF 
 

Patrick Etheridge, Sales Manager    

Patty Etheridge, Office Manager 

Jodie Sharp, Property Assistant 

8647 Arlington Dr. Foley, Al 36535 

Phone: 251-971-1033   Fax:  251-971-1036   

After Hours Grove Emergency 251-550-1209 

 

NOTE:  OFFICE WILL BE CLOSED ON THE 9TH FOR FAT TUESDAY (MARDI GRAS) 

 

Attention: There is a slot in the mail room to where checks can be deposited after hour. Also, Office will not 

be signing for packages as of 7/13/15. See Patrick for gate remote if you would like to purchase. 

 



EMERGENCY  911  

CONTACT NUMBERS IN BALDWIN COUNTY  

Baldwin Co. Sheriff Non Emergency  251-937-0202 or 251-972-6802   

Foley Police    952-4010 

Fire Dept. 911             Business -943-1266  

South Baldwin Hospital (Foley) 949-3400 

Hurricane Emergency Preparedness (AEMA) 205-280-2200 or 1-800-206-0816 

Riviera Utilities Automated Power Outage 943-4999 

 NEWSL ETTER INFORM ATION  

NOTE, please submit by the 24th any information, visits, deaths, 

sickness, classified (grove residences please), to be placed in the 

newsletter. Please let Patty (office) or Althia Fox at 943-6608, 

endym02@gmail.com, or drop off in suggestion box. 

 

            Suggestion Box 

Suggestion Box, located in the Clubhouse, is to be used to 

deposit:  Suggestions, Newsletter info, etc.   

mailto:endym02@gmail.com


PHASE 1 (new map)

 

 



MAP AND PICTURES OF OUR NEW PHASE II  

 



See the below map for directions around Baldwin County 

 
 



                  BIRTHDAYS 
 

 

“Wishing you many more”                                                                                                             
 

WEDDING ANNIVERSARY 

      

4th David Lee Anne Whittington 

10th Jack Lila Livingston 

15th Bill Pam Stephens 

20th Kip Karen Kiplinger 

24th Merv Kathy Olewiler 

“Congratulations to you both” 

2nd Ed  Goodwin 

2nd Sally Levell 

4th Fran Lowry 

7th Karen Kalin 

8th Carol Cline 

13th Barbara Shipley 

15th Janet Diss 

16th Pamela Romine 

17th Judy Dudley 

22nd Judy Harter 

23rd Michelle Richmond 

25th Peggy Rhode 

27th Ruby Tomlinson 

   



WELCOME COMMITTEE by Kathy Olewiler 

We have had 2 new move in's to start 2016.  Please welcome the newest members of the Grove 
family. 
 
Bill and Gracia Lawson        8690 Edgewater St         Lot 42 
 
Bill and Sharon Gerrish        8732 Edgewater St        Lot 36 
 
A great start to the new year! Stay tuned for the next month to see who the newest members of the 
will be. 
 
Your Welcome Team 
 

   NEW RESIDENTS   

 

Robin K Podawiltz has moved to 8696 Edgewater St. from Indiana. He was an accountant 

before moving here for the warmer weather. He has 3 children and 3 grandchildren.  He  

has no hobbies or pet at this time. So let’s welcome him to the Grove family when you see 

him out and about. 

Note: For new residents If you would like something like this published about 
yourself please see Kathy Olewiler or Althia Fox. 



VOLUNTEER MEETING MINUTES    

Grove Volunteer Event Meeting 

Minutes for January 2016 

  

The meeting began at 8:45 on 13 Jan 2016. Twenty-five residents were in attendance. 

 OLD BUSINESS: N/A 

NEW BUSINESS: 

A. Volunteer Event Meeting: A brief overview was provided concerning the new open 
resident meeting format. The emphasis being increased resident input and participation in 
the planning of Grove holiday or special date activities. To keep on track the meetings will 
be held monthly and minutes will be published. Resident volunteers supporting this event 
planning process were introduced: 

Tom Tomlinson volunteered to again maintain the clubhouse supplies (paper products, 
etc.) and is the Point of Contact (POC) for the Grove Cooking Team. 

 Althia Fox produces the monthly calendar and newsletter 

 Joanne Smith is continuing as the Grove Treasurer 

 Karole Moore will coordinate the agenda and produce meeting minutes 

 Bobbie Traylor was introduced as the Grove's clubhouse and community seasonal 
decorator. Clubhouse and community decorations are reimbursed by the Grove corporate 
office (not through our funds). Although Bobbie's decorations are not specific to a holiday, 
she is the go-to person to find out what holiday or event decorations are on hand. 

 B. Grove Volunteer Events Book: This book is located in the Clubhouse. The book has 
individual sign up sheets for future events/holidays. Copies of monthly minutes will be 
placed in the book. 

 C. February Calendar (conflicts/additions): 

 1.      Feb 9th BINGO is canceled as the Orange Beach and Gulf Shores Mardi Gras parades 
fall on that date. 



2.      Feb 18th (Thursday) at 5:30 pm there will be a Pot Luck Dinner 

3.      Feb 27th (Saturday) at 7:45 am there will be a Big Breakfast 

 D.    Planned Events and POC Designation:  

MARDI GRAS, Monday, Feb 8th. This Grove event will be held on the 8th since the Orange 
Beach and Gulf Shore Mardi Gras Parades are scheduled for the 9th. 

Kathy Olewiler volunteered to head this event. Anyone interested in assisting can check the 
event book for sign up information. 

VALENTINES DAY, Sunday, Feb 14th. Prior to the meeting, The Grove Cooking Team 
proposed a fish fry. Tom Tomlinson provided background concerning the cost and ethical 
use of catfish verse swai fish (packaged in Vietnam), or the option of changing the menu to 
a grilled hamburger/hot dog event. After significant discussion residents voted to keep the 
event as a fish fry and continue using the less expensive swai fish that the Grove has 
served in the past. Tom Tomlinson is the POC for this event and anyone interested in 
assisting can check the event book for sign up information. 

ST PATRICK'S DAY. Canceled due to time constraints and lack of volunteers. 

EASTER, Sunday, Mar 27th. Linda Lawhorn volunteered to head this event. Anyone 
interested in assisting can check the event book for sign up information. 

e. Donation Basket. Group discussion on the subject of covering costs of food and 
activities. It was noted through the donation basket the average collection is $2.00 per 
person served. Several suggestions were discussed on how to increase the overall 
donation levels and how to collect the money. It was generally agreed that residents need 
to be informed that the typical $1.00 - $2.00 donation is not covering the actual costs and 
that the group viewed a $5.00 donation level is reasonable. Also it was agreed that the 
donation basket process would continue. In addition to placing this information in the 
meeting minutes, Althia will address costs and donations in the next Grove Newsletter. It 
was also noted that in the future if a specific event expected above-average costs, the fliers 
and announcements for the event will note a “suggested” donation amount or similar 
wording. 

With no other business the meeting was closed. The next Grove Volunteer Event Meeting 
is planned for Wednesday, February 17th at 8:30 am. 

P.S. Thanks to the Grove Management Office (Patty) for supplying donuts and to Merv 
Olewiler for making coffee. 

 



ACTIVITIES    

A MAIN Bulletin Board resides in the Club House.  A WHITE Notice board greets you at the 
Club House entrance. Additional notices may be posted at the mail-box kiosk.   

 

NEW YEAR’S DAY OPEN HOUSE PICTURES 

 



 

 

CHILI COOK-OFF 

The chili cook-off was attended by around 40+ residents with 5 residents entering the 

cook-off. Residents were given 5 samples with each having a number which they 

preceded to select the best. Ribbons were given to each with the winner being Patty E 

winning the best. Great chili and fun was had by all. No photos were taken. 

 

 

CEREMICS CLASS 

1ST & 3RD TUESDAY OF THE MONTH  

10:00 A.M. 

The class is being instructed by David L. The group has been very busy the last few months trying to finish 

Christmas décor. If you are interested in attending, please contact David L or come to the class. He will give 

you the information about the class. There have been some beautiful pieces from this class. So come and 

check this class out. 

 



Baldwin Co. Theater      

In January we had Joyce R starring in “Things my mother taught me”. 

Several residents went to see this production and it was a very good 

play with the actors giving a great performance.  Starting on Feb 10 

“Take a number Darling” will have 2 residents, Rose J and Sharon G 

performing.  So go and support them in this event. 

 

 

         Third Friday in month @ 6:00 pm 

Our movie night has been changed to the 3rd Friday of the Month to see if 

participation is better. Our movie in January was “A Walk in the Woods”. 

Those attending enjoyed free popcorn and great laughter.  Sometimes we 

were in tears laughing so hard. February movie will be “The Martian” with 

Matt Damon. Everyone says this is a great movie. So come join us on Feb. 19 @ 

6:00 and watch a movie. Popcorn and drink for a $1 is back since we had such a 

great attendance last month. 

 

 



MORNING COFFEE            

Every morning at  6:30 a.m. 

Please note that morning coffee has changed to 6:30 instead of 

7:00 

For you early risers you can stop by the clubhouse and have 

coffee with the other early risers.  Sit around, drink some 

coffee, discuss events around the area, find a new restaurant, 

etc.  A lot of good company so come and join in every morning 

at 6:30 am. 

 

 PIZZA BASH 

The Birthday Pizza Bash will be held quarterly and called Pizza Bash 

beginning after the one on Jan. 31 @ 5.00 pm 

NOTE: Several people came for their birthday pizza on Jan 31 with 

everyone enjoying great pizza, conversation, and fellowship. 

 



BIG BREAKFAST                                       

3RD SATURDAY 7:45 to 8:30 A.M. 

This month’s big breakfast will be held on Feb. 27  with the same great menu and will be 

held between 7:45 to 8:30 for some of the late risers. 

NOTE: The Jan. breakfast had a great turn out with a menu of pancakes, sausage, bacon, 

spam, gravy, biscuits, egg casserole, hash and potatoes, OJ and fruit with plenty of coffee. 

Everyone enjoyed the mingling and the food. 

 

 



 

POTLUCK 

Held on various dates at 5:00 p.m. 

The potluck for this month will be held before the dominoes on Feb. 17 at 5:00. We are 

hoping this will help on attendance and bring more domino players to the game. Potluck will 

be changed to other dates so please keep an eye on the calendar for the date in March.  

POKER                                                    

Every Wednesday & Saturday at 12:00 pm 

Several newcomers have come to enjoy the game. They have a great time sitting and 

talking while trying to outplay the other guy’s hand. Even the women are welcome and if 

you don’t know how to play they will teach you. Come have some good clean fun with the 

guys.   

 

 

YARD OF THE MONTH 

The yards are a little brown since we have had a frost and killed everything not covered. Yard of the Month will not 

start back until the spring when everything is getting warmer. 

 



WII BOWLING                  

Every Wednesday @ 3:15 to 5:15 pm in clubhouse  

Wii bowling for the winter session started with a meeting on the 12th with 8 teams being drawn. The teams then 

voted for their color and team name. Those who had not played before got shown how to hold, throw ball and other 

instructions.  They each then threw a few balls to learn how to follow thru and release ball. They were very quick 

learners.  The following is our teams for the winter session:  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NOTE: On the 13th we started our first session of bowling with 2 tv’s and 2 wii ‘s. This let us play 4 teams at 

a time with the first 2 players of a team playing a complete game and then the last two players of each 

team finishing for a grand total for their teams. We had some good scores from the new players along with 

some of previous players. Several even had double (2) and turkeys (3) strikes in a row. Everyone has a good 

time with everyone cheering for other team members. The scores for each team and individual scores are 

posted every week on the clubhouse bulletin board. So go and check these scores out, come by and watch 

& cheer the teams on. See next page for pictures. 

  Purple People Eaters-purple 
Dave L. 
Gene R. 
Sherrie H 
Betty M 
      Crimson's- red 
Carl N 
Merv O 
Meredith S 
Meleny C 
       Happy Rollers- green 
Jack H 
Peggy R 
Dianne P 
Curtis Stracener 
       Lightning Strikes-white 
Diana N 
Linda L 
Carole D 
Bunny Z 
 

       Wii Me's-Blue 
Mary A. 
Rosemary G. 
Michelle S. 
Pat Beach 
      Dolphins- orange 
Martha L 
Ron P 
Mike H 
Ron Schmidt 
      Ben's Harem- black 
Althia F 
Ben 
Laura L 
Susan R 
     Pin Crushers-Yellow 
Rose 
Sharon H 
Joe Z 
Gary H 
 



 

Wii Me’s against Puple People Eaters    Dolphins against Crimson’s 

 



       BONFIRE AT THE PAVILLION 

Every Thursday night at 5:30 pm  

Colder weather and rain is here so just check the bulletin board in the clubhouse and mail 

box board for a notice of any change. The bonfires are every Thursday night at 5:30 with the 

weather permitting.  

Bring your lawn chair, beverage of your choosing, food if you like.  So come enjoy some 

relaxing and fun time around the fire, maybe even roast a weenie or marshmallow. See you 

at the pavilion. 

                   CANASTA 

Every night at 7:00 p.m. except on nights of other activities 

Several ladies and men meet at the clubhouse to play this card game.  If you 

don’t know how to play they will be glad to teach you. They are getting some 

new players to join them.  

 POLISH POKER               

4TH Thursday of each month at 6:00 pm 

This is a game to have your laughing box ready for some great 

laughs and fun.  If you don’t know how to play it’s easy to 

learn and they will teach you.  Don’t forget your nickels. 



 

DOMINOES Every Thursday @ 7:00 p.m. 
 
Dominoes is being enjoyed between 6-8 people with a lot of fun for all. If you don’t know 
how to play they will be glad to show you. Some of the canasta players joined one week. It’s 
a lot of fun so join in. 

               ICE CREAM SOCIAL 

Every Sunday at 6:00 p.m.  

The ice cream social was cancelled for Dec & Jan. We have checked about the 

month of February and waiting to see if there is any interest. If no interest we 

will check on March, but please keep an eye on clubhouse bulletin board for any 

information that may come available. 

                                  HAPPY HOUR 

First Friday of each month at 5:00 p.m.  

Bring appetizers or snacks to share, along with the beverage of your choice 

cola, wine, tea, beer, mixed, etc. Enjoy relaxing, meeting new residents, 

catching up on the news, new places to go, and some very good appetizers, 

etc.  In other words ENJOY. 

NOTE: No Happy hour was held for January 



LINE DANCING   

Every other Thursday of the month at 1:30 p.m. Would you like to learn some 
line dancing steps? Come join us and we will give you instructions and teach you 
the steps.  We teach one new dance at a time until the class is comfortable with 
it. If the group learns fast we will do more.  Hope to see you at the Clubhouse for 
some dancing.   
Note: On Jan. 14 line dancing was started back with Rose J as instructor and Althia F as 

back-up. We had a lot of the older dancers back with several new residents attending. 

Rose went over the Electric Slide, Cupid Shuffle, Jodie’s Thang, Mama Marie, Suds in the 

Bucket. We will be doing some new ones on the 25th with Cowboy Boogie, Swing Thing, 

and Booty Call. So if you want to learn some of the new or old dances come join our group 

and have some fun. The dates for February are 4th and 18th. 

  

     



                                         CHAIR EXERCISE 

Monday, Wednesday & Friday at 10:00 a.m. 

This exercise is for weight reduction, strength, & agility.  

Everyone is welcome to attend including the men.  The more 

the merrier.  We have fun, so come join us at the Clubhouse.  

Note:  Dianne and Kathy have gotten some new exercise tapes which work on your abs and 

balance. These are great and you can feel the work on your abs (which is great for mine, 

need that). We have several new residents that have joined the group, great to see them. 

Would love to see the class get even bigger and have some of the men to join us.  

    BINGO 

Every 2nd & 4th  Tuesday at 6:30 p.m. 

Bring your nickels and join us for some fun.  We do a 3 game with 3-4 rounds.  It will cost 

you a nickel a card and if you bingo you get the pot for that round (divided if more than 

one bingo’s). The last round is a cover all and the winner gets the whole pot.  So come join 

us for some fun.  

Note:  On the 12th we had a large crowd of resident who were trying their luck with winning 

at bingo. We had several winners with Don F being the winner of the cover all. Carol M was 

our caller with Bobbie T collecting.  



On Jan. 23 we had a small crowd (maybe because of the rain coming) but a variety of 

winners. It was great to see Bill & Judy H there and having some winning cards. Ben S came 

out the big winner with a cover all.  

.   
12th Winners L-R Don F, Bunny Z, Bill H, Judy H,                  27th Winners L-R Mike H, Sharon H, Barbara D,  
Margie,  Barbara S, Ron P, Kathy O, Mary H, Janice C.          Barbara O, Rick D, Judy H, Ben S, Bill H, Judy H, Mary H. 

                     TRIVIA       

Every 1st & 3rd Tuesday at 6:30 p.m. 

Come join us and bring your thinking cap.  Your playing against 

the other tables, so don’t say your answer to loud.  The 

questions can be from sports, bible, music, movies, history, 

etc. The eating time is 5:45 and trivia starts at 6:30. This gives 

time for the kitchen to be cleaned before trivia. See you at 

Trivia 



Note: For the 5th trivia menu we had boston butt (plain or sauced), 

beans, & slaw. A great meal by Carole D. Tom T. had some tough 

questions but table 1 was the winning table with table 4 coming in 2nd. 

Jan. 19 everyone was enjoying pizza before playing trivia with Tom T.  

Thanks to Ruby T for furnishing the paper and pens for the trivia. 

Thanks to everyone who helped with pizza and cleanup. Table 2 was 

the winner. On Feb. 2 spaghetti will be served.  

  

 
        Table 1 winner  for Jan.  5th 

  

Table 4 runner up for Jan 5th     Jan. 19th trivia players 



 
Trivia Players        Jan. 19th Winners Table 2 

KARAOKE                          

 

Second Saturday at 6:00 p.m. 

If you like to sing, would prefer to sing along or just sit and 

listen then come to karaoke. Sometimes we have a 

performance by Pat Brehm that everyone has been enjoying.  

You need to come and see for yourself. 

Note: Karaoke had a very good crowd with several singers and some 

new songs by Doug C, Don R, & Randy K. Several more people and the 

whole group sang songs. Don R and his mother played a song on the 

spoons, this was a great sound. Doug C brought a new chili for everyone 

to try and was very good. See pictures on next page. 



   

 



CRAFTY NEWS  

OPEN CRAFT: Even if you don’t have a craft, come, sit, 

talk, and maybe learn a new craft. Several people bring something to 

sew, paint, project, etc.  Just come and see what everyone else is 

making. 

CRAFT CLASS :  

 Around 7 ladies came to make a wooden plague for the craft class. We each got to paint, glue, and come 

up with the design that we wanted. Carole explained how to put our plaque together, had several 

illustrations of sayings for our plague, and helped to glue our ladies hair on. The next class will be held on 

Feb. 15th, so keep an eye on the board for more information. Our finished plaque is shown below: 

 Betty W. 



 

Kathy O        Dianne P 

 

Gayle S        Meleny C 

 

Pam S.        Althia F. 



MEN’S BREAKFAST  AND LUNCHEON  

Curt Shipley  

Breakfast Every other Thursday  at 7:45 a.m. 

The Jan. 7 men’s breakfast was held at The Broken Egg in Orange Beach. This was a new 

place for the men to go. The menu was a little pricey but food and service were good. Still a 

great place to go. On Jan 21 we went back to our Grits & Gravy which we always like. The 

food and service is always great. The price of breakfast is very reasonable. So if you haven’t 

joined us for some breakfast, please watch the clubhouse board and sign up. Even if you 

don’t have a ride we carpool. 

Luncheon 2nd Tuesday at 11:10 a.m. 

The men’s Lunch was at Cobalt’s on Perdido Beach in Orange Beach. Twelve men meet at 

the clubhouse and carpooled to the restaurant. The men enjoyed a good menu consisting of 

bison, catfish, po’boys, lobster bisque, etc.  The service was excellent and reasonable. It’s a 

restaurant with a beautiful water front location at the Alabama Point bridge and great 

views. So check this place out for lunch. 

 

 

 

 

 



.        LADIES LUNCHEON 

Second Tuesday meet in Clubhouse at 11 a.m.    By Jeanne Pingleton 

Our January lunch was enjoyed at Cayman's Grill. We had 34 ladies in 

attendance. We had two visitors from out of town, they let me 

know they really enjoyed the company of the ladies. I hope that some 

of the newer ladies will sign up and join us for lunch. Our signup sheet 

is in the clubhouse, and there is always transportation. I am sorry that I 

forgot to mention the January birthdays and anniversaries. We will do 

it in February. The ladies chose the Mellow Mushroom for February. 

The February luncheon will be on Feb. 16, instead of the 9th because of 

Mardi Gras. Hope to see your smiling faces next month. Say a kind 

word to someone and make their day. God Bless you all      

 Jeanne 

 

 



  

      * NOTES*  
 

SIGNUP SHEETS             

The signup sheet for different events is very important to 

whoever is doing it. It tells them about how much food, 

arrangements, items, etc. to prepare for that event. .So please if 

you are planning on attending an event, please sign up and how 

many will be in your party.  

RECYCLE CAN                

There is a recycle can located between clubhouse and pool for 

aluminum only, if anyone would like to recycle. Please have your 

cans rinsed out before placing in can. Thanks to everyone who 

recycles. 



             DONATION BASKET 

At the Volunteer meeting the question of the donation basket 

was brought up. The $1-$2 donation is not sufficient to cover 

the cost. A vote of a more reasonable amount of $5 would be 

sufficient. If more than $5 would be needed for a special event it 

would be posted prior to the event. As most of you know the 

cost of food has increased. We do shop around and try to get 

the most for the money.  

 On the special occasions (i.e.: trivia, breakfast, pizza, etc.) that 

has food the donation basket is set out.  This money is to cover 

the cost of the food that is prepared and to provide the money 

for future events, supplies, & repairs for you.  Just to clarify for 

some, your money for your lot rent does not cover the events 

expense. So please make a donation when you eat. Thank you. 

LAWNS MOWED  EVERY TUESDAY 

 (WEATHER PERMITTING) 

Since the weather has been cooler and the grass is not growing 

as fast the mowers will be cutting back on mowing every 

Tuesday.  



     GARBAGE PICK-UP Every Monday Afternoon 

 If possible please put your can and/or trash out on Monday. We have a lot of 

potential lookers driving thru on week-ends and it would look more presentable 

if they didn’t see the trash by the curb. Please have you garbage can ready for 

pick-up at side of driveway.  Thank you. 

         GATES 

FRONT GATE CLOSES AT 5:30 PM AND RE-OPENS AT 6:00 AM.  

Note: A remote is available at the office if you would like to purchase one. The 

back gate will be closed since the construction workers are through working in 

back. Occasionally you will see it open if we have trailers coming in. 

PET OWNERS           

PLEASE, PLEASE pick up your pets waste (large & small) and discard no 

matter where. We are seeing and told of several pet’s waste on the 

back trail and around people’s yard (large dog). No one wants to step in 

it or run over it.  The plastic bags can be purchased at the Dollar Tree 

for $1 for 3-4 rolls or use grocery bags. We all thank you.  



 THE GROVE RESIDENTS DIRECTORY 

In January John Stetz set up a photo session for all new 

residents and old residents  (who needed an updated photo) . 

We were asking for anyone who  had a photo 2 years or older 

to have their  photo retaken. The directory photos are used 

extensively by new residents  and older residents  to place a 

name or photo with an encounter with any resident. So 

please contact John Stetz before the 11th if you would l ike a 

new photo.  Also, we had the proofing pages displayed in 

the Clubhouse between Jan 25-Jan. 31 for residents to 

confirm their information was correct.  

The quote will be submitted to the Volunteer Meeting on 

Feb. 17 for approval. If approved, it  will then be given to 

Breeze for publication.  

 

GOLFERS            

 

 

         A special for the The Grove golfers:  18 holes with cart for $43.00 

at Glen Lakes Golf Club 9530 Clubhouse Dr. Foley, AL 36535-9326   

(251) 955-1220



 

CLASSIFIED                         

Alterations 

Linda Conlon                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

8700 Edgewater St 

251-955-1171 

House Cleaning 

Carol Lot 157 

334-328-9740 

Notary services 

Foley Public Library 

943-7665 (verify hours & 

price) 

If anyone would like to put a 

classified in the newsletter 

please contact me or email 

endym02@gmail.com 

 

Mary Kay 

Lynda Royal 

770-366-1571 

lroyal7@marykay.com 

Painter (indoor/outdoor) 

Kelly Hassler (Bob Hassler 

daughter)  205-837-9108 

FOR SALE  

2008 Coachmen Concord 275DS 
23,700 miles 
$49,900 
Seen at Countryman’s RV or call 
Charlotte Layne 251-978-4781 
 

 

 

mailto:endym02@gmail.com
mailto:lroyal7@marykay.com
mailto:lroyal7@marykay.com


EVENTS AROUND THE AREA 

02/01/2016 • 7:00 PM - 9:00 PM *2016 Entertainment Series presents: “Dukes of Dixieland” * Erie Meyer Civic Center 
02/02/2016 • 7:00 PM - 9:00 PM *2016 Entertainment Series presents: “Dukes of Dixieland” Erie Meyer Civic Center 
02/02/2016 • 6:00 PM - 9:00 PM * Saturday Night Dance! * Foley Senior Center 
02/02/2016 • 9:00 AM - 2:00 PM * Coupon Savings at Coastal Alabama Farmers & Fishermans Market and Forland Family 
Market 
02/02/2016 • 3:30 PM - 4:30 PM *Ballroom Dance Lessons *  Foley Senior Center 
02/02/2016 • 1:30 PM - 2:30 PM * Fort Morgan Winter Civil War Tour * Fort Morgan 
02/02/2016 • 6:00 PM - 7:00 PM * Hungrytown Performance at Foley Public Library *  
02/03/2016 • 10:00 AM - 12:00 PM * Gulf Shores Garden Club’s 25th Annual Floral Seminar * Erie Meyer Civic Center 
02/05/2016 • 6:30 PM - 11:30 PM * Glen Lakes Golf Club Mardi Gras Ball * Glen Lakes Golf Course 
02/05/2016 • 8:00 AM - 11:00 AM * Fort Morgan Ceremony with 2016 Mardi Gras Ship USS Farragut * Fort Morgan  
02/06/2016 • 11:00 AM - 12:00 PM * Foley Mardi Gras Parade * Foley Mardi Gras Parade 
02/06/2016 • 1:00 PM - 4:00 PM * Patron Picks Movie * Patron Picks Movie 
02/06/2016 • 10:00 AM - 1:00 PM * 18th Annual Snowbird Bratfest * Erie Meyer Civic Center 
02/06/2016 • 9:00 AM - 2:00 PM * Coupon Savings at Coastal Alabama Farmers & Fishermans Market and Forland Family 
Market 
02/09/2016 • 3:30 PM - 4:30 PM * Ballroom Dance Lessons * Foley Senior Center 
02/10/2016 • 7:30 PM - 9:30 PM * Take a Number, Darling * South Baldwin Community Theater 
02/11/2016 • 7:30 PM - 9:30 PM * Take a Number, Darling * South Baldwin Community Theater 
02/11/2016 • 8:00 AM - 2:00 PM * 22nd Annual Alabama Lifestyles Expo * Caribe The Resort 
02/12/2016 • 7:30 PM - 9:30 PM * Take a Number, Darling * South Baldwin Community Theater 
02/12/2016 • 9:00 AM - 5:00 PM * Friends of the Foley Public Library 2016 Annual Book Sale * Foley Public Library 
02/12/2016 • 11:00 AM - 12:00 PM * Show Your State – 4-person scramble * Glen Lakes Golf Course 
02/13/2016 • 7:30 PM - 9:30 PM * Take a Number, Darling * South Baldwin Community Theater 
02/13/2016 • 9:00 AM - 12:00 PM * Friends of the Foley Public Library 2016 Annual Book Sale * Foley Public Library 
02/13/2016 • 8:00 AM - 11:00 AM * Snowbird Pancake Breakfast * Erie Meyer Civic Center 
02/14/2016 • 2:00 PM - 4:00 PM * Take a Number, Darling * South Baldwin Community Theater 
02/15/2016 • 7:00 PM - 10:00 PM * 2016 Entertainment Series presents: Diane Shuur * Erie Meyer Civic Center 
02/16/2016 • 3:30 PM - 4:30 PM * Ballroom Dance Lessons * Foley Senior Center 
02/16/2016 • 1:30 PM - 2:30 PM * Fort Morgan Winter Civil War Tour * Fort Morgan 
02/16/2016 • 7:00 PM - 10:00 PM * 2016 Entertainment Series presents: Diane Shuur * Erie Meyer Civic Center 
02/17/2016 • 7:30 PM - 9:30 PM * Take a Number, Darling * South Baldwin Community Theater 
02/18/2016 • 7:30 PM - 9:30 PM * Take a Number, Darling * South Baldwin Community Theater 
02/18/2016 • 3:00 PM - 5:00 PM * Classic Winter Film Series * Foley Public Library Upstairs Meeting Room 
02/19/2016 • 7:30 PM - 9:30 PM * Take a Number, Darling * South Baldwin Community Theater 
02/20/2016 • 7:30 PM - 9:30 PM * Take a Number, Darling * South Baldwin Community Theater 
02/20/2016 • 6:00 PM - 9:00 PM * 02/20/2016 • 6:00 PM - 9:00 PM * Foley Senior Center 
02/21/2016 • 2:00 PM - 4:00 PM * Take a Number, Darling * South Baldwin Community Theater 
02/22/2016 • 7:00 PM - 10:00 PM * 2016 Entertainment Series presents: Women of Ireland * Erie Meyer Civic Center 
02/23/2016 • 3:30 PM - 4:30 PM * Ballroom Dance Lessons * Foley Senior Center 
02/23/2016 • 7:00 PM - 10:00 PM * 2016 Entertainment Series presents: Women of Ireland * Erie Meyer Civic Center 
02/25/2016 • 7:00 PM - 9:00 PM * Alabama Coastal Chorale presents “Songs From the Silver Screen  * Foley Civic Center 
02/25/2016 • 8:00 AM - 3:00 PM * 2016 BCHM Golf Scramble * Glen Lakes Golf Course 
02/25/2016 - 02/28/2016 • 12:00 AM * ASA McKenzie Archery – Hoyt Alabama Archery Pro/Am * ASA McKenzie Archery 
Hoyt Alabama Archery Pro/Am 



EVENTS AROUND THE AREA (cont’d) 

02/26/2016 • 7:00 PM - 9:00 PM * Alabama Coastal Chorale presents “Songs From the Silver Screen  * Foley Civic Center 
02/26/2016 • 6:00 PM - 7:30 P * Foley Geocaching Weekend * Foley Public Library 
02/27/2016 • 7:00 PM - 9:00 PM * Alabama Coastal Chorale presents “Songs From the Silver Screen  * Foley Civic Center 
02/27/2016 • 3:00 PM - 5:00 PM * Alabama Coastal Chorale presents “Songs From the Silver Screen  * Foley Civic Center 
02/27/2016 • 1:00 PM - 2:30 PM * Foley Geocaching Weekend * Foley Public Library 
02/27/2016 • 10:00 AM * Arbor Day * Coastal Alabama Farmers and Fishermans Market 
02/28/2016 • 3:00 PM - 5:00 PM * Alabama Coastal Chorale presents “Songs From the Silver Screen  * Foley Civic Center 
02/28/2016 • 10:00 AM - 11:30 AM * Foley Geocaching Weekend * Foley Public Library 
 
 
 
 

CASINO INTERTAINMENT 

Europe 
Hard Rock Hotel & Casino 
Feb 5, 2016 
 

The O'Jays 
IP Casino Resort & Spa 
Feb 19, 2016 

Willie Nelson & Family 
IP Casino Resort & Spa, 850 Bayview Ave, Biloxi 
Feb 5, 2016 - Feb 6, 2016 
 

Martina McBride 
Beau Rivage Casino, 875 Beach Blvd, Biloxi 
Feb 26, 2016 

Irma Thomas 
Island View Casino Resort 
Feb 6, 2016 
 

Breaking Benjamin 
Hard Rock Hotel & Casino 
Feb 27, 2016 

Pat Benatar & Neil Giraldo: We Live For Love Tour 
Beau Rivage Casino, 875 Beach Blvd, Biloxi 
Feb 6, 2016 
 

Herman's Hermits: Starring Peter Noone 
Golden Nugget Biloxi, 151 Beach Blvd, Biloxi, MS 39530 
Feb 27, 2016 

Lou Gramm: The Voice Of Foreigner 
Golden Nugget Biloxi, 151 Beach Blvd, Biloxi, MS 39530 
Feb 12, 2016 

The Marvin Gaye Experience 
Island View Casino Resort 
Feb 27, 2016 

KC And The Sunshine Band 
IP Casino Resort & Spa 
Feb 13, 2016 
 

 

 
Jay Leno 
Beau Rivage Casino, 875 Beach Blvd, Biloxi 
Feb 19, 2016 
 

 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 


